








Statement 2 was answered ‘no’ – the Council answered 'No' to Statement 2, 
acknowledging that its monitoring during the Clerk’s maternity leave was not 
sufficiently rigorous to idenƟfy any potenƟal fraud or misuse of resources. Although 
internal controls were in place, their effecƟveness was diminished due to limited 
oversight during this period. As a result, Councillors have been reminded of the internal 
control framework and their individual and collecƟve responsibiliƟes for financial 
oversight and safeguarding public funds. Measures are now being taken to strengthen 
monitoring and ensure greater accountability moving forward, which include:

• A Policy for Managing Clerk Absences, currently draŌed for consideraƟon at the
next monthly meeƟng of the Council

• Enquiries are underway regarding accounƟng soŌware, which would allow
Councillors to have greater day-to-day oversight of the accounts

• The county associaƟon has been contacted regarding whole-Council training




